
You Could Be Signing Away Protections

While both the federal No Surprises Act and Florida law provide consumers with protection 
from surprise or unexpected medical bills, signing the Surprise Billing Protection Form 
may waive those protections. If the services you received are not within your health plan’s 
network, you may be responsible for the full cost of medical procedures or treatment, or 
have to pay out-of-network pricing. Additionally, if multiple doctors perform services for 
you, you may be responsible for each provider’s cost. 

Insight from Your Insurance Consumer Advocate

The Surprise Billing Protection form includes language that outlines what you may be 
forfeiting if signed. If you sign this form, you may pay more because: 

• You are giving up your protections under the law. 

• You may owe the full costs billed for items and services received. 

• Your health plan might not count any of the amount you pay towards your 
deductible and out-of-pocket limit. Contact your health plan for more 
information.

The form may also include a cost estimate of what you are expected to pay. If you are 
uncomfortable with that amount, do not sign or agree to pay and contact your health 
insurance company for other options.
 
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services advises that you are not required to sign 
the form and “…shouldn’t sign it if you didn’t have a choice of health care provider when 
you received care.” However, the facility may decide not to treat you. “You can choose to 
get care from a provider or facility in your health plan’s network, which may cost you less.”



For more information on the federal protections, visit www.CMS.gov/NoSurprises.  

 
If you do sign the form, be sure to make a copy or take a picture for your records. Compare 
the estimate with the actual bill once received. You may end the agreement by notifying 
the facility in writing prior to receiving services. 

Here is a sample form. 
 

Please note, the version you receive may be included with other documents and may 

have a different title. 

To ask questions or file a complaint, contact the No Surprises Help Desk from 8 a.m. to 8 

p.m. ET, 7 days a week @ 1.800.985.3059. You may also submit a complaint online.

https://www.cms.gov/files/document/notice-and-consent-form-example.pdf
https://www.cms.gov/files/document/notice-and-consent-form-example.pdf
https://cmsitsm.servicenowservices.com/x_g_cfm_nshd_NSA%20Privacy%20Policy%20Consumer.do
https://www.cms.gov/nosurprises/consumers/complaints-about-medical-billing


www.MyFloridaCFO.com/Division/ICA

Office of the Insurance Consumer Advocate 

Florida Department of Financial Services 

200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399

YourFLVoice@MyFloridaCFO.com

Feel free to send me an email with insurance questions or concerns: 

YourFLVoice@MyFloridaCFO.com

Let’s stay connected. 

Follow me on Facebook and Twitter: 

@YourFLVoice

For information on Florida law, review s. 627.64194, Florida Statutes. To file a 

complaint at the state level, contact the Department of Financial Services’ 

Insurance Consumer Helpline @ 1.877.693.5236 or online. 

Sign up to receive ICA Tasha Carter’s Consumer Alerts in your inbox:

www.MyFloridaCFO.com/Division/ICA/ConsumerAlerts
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